
  

July 1st 2010 
 

Dear Zonta International,  
 
The three Zonta Clubs Frankfurt, Frankfurt II and Bad Soden-Kronberg are proud to transfer 
you the amount of $ 6,500 for the Amelia Earhart Fellowship Fund which we generated 
through our “Amelia” event on June 15th 2010.  
 
Back in April 2010 our three Zonta Clubs in the Frankfurt, Germany region (Area 02/28) got 
together and decided to use the film “Amelia” as an opportunity to create awareness of Zonta, 
while raising funds for the Amelia Earhart Fellowship Fund.  
The result was a wonderful evening and a most successful event.  
 
The event began at 6.30 pm with free drinks and snacks in the bar of the Metropolis Cinema 
in downtown Frankfurt city. Thanks to our sponsors the drinks and snacks were included in 
the modest price of € 15 (approx. $12).  
 
At around 7.30pm the guests moved into the film theater and were greeted by Wiltrud Walter, 
our new Area President 02/28, who spoke about Zonta International, Amelia Earhart and the 
Fund, thanked our sponsors, welcomed our VIPs such as the Deputy Principle Office of the 
US Consulate General, Doria Rosen, etc.  
She was followed by Prof. Monika Auweter-Kurtz (German Amelia Earhart Fellow 79-80 & 
80-81), who spoke about the importance of her Fellowship and how distinguished it is 
amongst her colleagues.  
Finally the charming Kerstin Felser, Lufthansa Pilot, explained how and why she became a 
pilot and confirmed that it is still very much a male-dominated area. She will be the first 
German female pilot to fly the new A380 plane.  
 
After a hearty applause the audience settled back into their comfortable seats and let 
themselves be dazzled and entertained by Hilary Swank and Richard Gere in the wonderful 
film “Amelia”.  
 
The money generated on the evening came from the entrance fees and from a few individual 
sponsors. Fortunately we were able to convince the film distribution company and cinema 
owner to provide us the film and the 600-seater film theater free of charge. Otherwise this 
event would not have been possible.  
 
Through the event we successfully created awareness for Zonta International – both through 
the attendees and also through the press. We also strengthened the relationship between our 
three Zonta Clubs and hope to build on this in the future. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Zonta Clubs: 
Frankfurt am Main  Frankfurt II Rhein-Main  Bad Soden-Kronberg 
www.zonta-frankfurt.de  www.zonta-frankfurt-2.de   www.zonta-bad-soden.de 
 
Helga Dönges   Renate von Köller    Fiona Ruff 

Bärbel Breidenstein                                                             


